UMPS MEETING MINUTES
April 10, 2014
The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by President Cherie Stein.
Minutes


Minutes from the previous meeting were presented for review.  A motion was made by Sue Baker and was seconded by Doug Kazinski to approve the minutes, motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report


Julie Bennett presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The current activity has been cookbook sales and moving the wrestling concessions money out of the UMPS account and into the Band account.  The current general operating fund for UMPS stands at $4,272.48.


There was a motion by Sue Baker to approve the Treasurer’s Report. The motion was seconded by Doug Kazinski and the motion passed.

Director’s Reports

Miss Schlecht was not present (see attached report that was not available at time of meeting to read).

Mrs. Umhoefer’s emailed report read by Debbie Klein. 
Congratulations to everyone who was involved with the Jazz Cabaret on March 8!  It was a tremendously enjoyable evening, and we had a great time both performing and dancing.  Thank you so much to all of the parent volunteers and especially to the committee members, without whom we would not be able to put on such an event.  For the 2015 Cabaret, we are currently looking at either February 7 or February 28, and we will finalize the date by the end of April.

Congratulations to the Symphonic Band, who participated in the WSMA Concert Band Festival on Friday, March 28.  The group performed two pieces and worked with a clinician, and they earned a Gold/1 Rating.  The Wind Ensemble will be participating in the UWM Concert Band Festival this coming Monday, April 14.  They will be missing 2A and 3A, and they should bring a bag lunch.

Last week, the cast, crew, and pit orchestra put on fantastic performances of Legally Blonde!  I am so proud of how hard all of the students worked to present such an energetic and challenging show, and we are really grateful to have been able to work with and get to know the staff at Greendale for the past four years.  With that being said, though, we are really looking forward to presenting our first show in our own auditorium next year!!

Wind Ensemble auditions will take place next week after school, April 14-17.  Audition material is a Class A solo, all major scales, full-range chromatic scale, and sight-reading.  Results will be posted on Tuesday, April 22.

All ensembles are looking ahead to prepare for the end-of-year performances; the State Solo and Ensemble festival will be at UW-Parkside on May 3, and the spring band concert will be in the FHS Gym on Wednesday, May 14.  If it would be possible to do flowers for seniors at the spring concerts again, Mr. Hull, Ms. Schlecht, and I will get numbers of seniors in each group ASAP.

Lastly, the three of us will also have totals for medals, national band/choir/orchestra awards, etc. in the very near future, as well.


Mr. Hull was not present and did not send a report.

Business:
Jazz Cabaret Wrap Up – The money earned from the Jazz Cabaret will go into the Jazz Band account.  The profit from this year's Cabaret was $4590.00.  Expenses totaled $2453.28 for an overall profit margin of $2,136.72.  The auction format was different this year, selling tickets instead of bids.  There were no community donations for the baskets so there were no major items like there have been in the past.  The 50/50 raffle did well earning $375 that was donated to custodian Greg Kolodzinski for his son’s healthcare costs.  There were 87 pre-sale adult and 48 pre-sale student tickets sold. Overall, attendance was down 48 people from last year.
UMPS Scholarships – the UMPS scholarship has been added to the scholarship “hot sheet” with a deadline of April 17th.  Andrea Konz and Susan Wise will be reading submitted applications.  Awards will be announced at the senior awards banquet as well as the music awards night.

UMPS Officer Nominations – We are still looking for someone who is interested in the vice-president position.  Debbie Klein is talking to a few people who might be interested.  This position typically shadows the president and works the big UMPS events.  There is also an opening for anyone interested in serving as a co-secretary, although Karen Matovich is willing to continue as secretary even if there is no “co-secretary”.  The remaining officers have agreed to continue in their current positions for the next year.  We will hold installation of officers at our May meeting.
May Meeting – We will be inviting the 8th grade parents of Forest Park Middle School music students to attend our May meeting.  Mrs. Umhoefer will be discussing trip information.  There will be no June meeting.

Awards Banquet – will be catered by That’s Amore on June 4th.  Cakes will be ordered and served this year, instead of self-serve.
Senior Flowers – Lisa McVay will be contacted to see if she can handle the flowers for seniors to receive at the spring concerts.

Craft Fair – When Wendy Nielson turned in the paperwork to reserve the high school cafeteria for the craft fair she was told that the cafeteria would not be available to use for the fall 2014.  Debbie Klein will follow up on this information.  Construction work on the cafeteria should be starting when the school year ends to it was expected it would be ready for use when the new school year begins.  The craft fair date is November 8, 2014.  Debbie Babula will post the craft fair forms on the UMPS website.

Motion by Sue Baker and second by Doug Kazinski to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Matovich, Co-Secretary

Director's Report Choir - 4/10:  (was not available at time of UMPS meeting to be read)
The FHS Choirs have been busy the past few months!  With Solo and Ensemble complete, a large group of the students were busy with Legally Blonde the musical.  It turned out wonderfully and I am *so* impressed with how well the cast performed!  It was a show not to forget.  
A group of 15 students from FHS choirs performed the National Anthem at the Milwaukee Admirals Game on Tuesday evening.  It was awesome, and there is a Youtube Clip posted on the Franklin Choir website if you wish to see their performance!
Choir students have begun learning music for their spring concert which will be Broadway themed.  Our concert is Thursday, May 15th, and will consist of selections from Phantom of the Opera, Rent, Les Miserables, The Wedding Singer, Pirates of Penzance, Singing in the Rain, and New York, New York.  The concert will also be interspersed with solo performances from our students that advanced to State on their Musical Theatre pieces for Solo and Ensemble.  It will be a great concert --- and our last one ever in the Multipurpose Room!  Beginning next year, we will be adding a third choral department concert to our line-up in October that will be a Broadway theme every year.  
Students are reminded to sign up for Spring Choir Lessons no later than May 9th.  Lessons must be completed no later than Friday, May 30th.  There will be no extensions this semester.

Final exams are due no later than Thursday, June 5th.  You can download your exam packet on the choir homepage.    

Seniors are reminded to turn in their senior bios and picture for the awards program and slideshow to Miss Schlecht ASAP.
A few dates for students to remember:
· Friday, April 25th: Music Letter Order forms are due
· Saturday, May 3rd:  State Solo and Ensemble.  Fees forms will be handed out in class on Monday.  All students who need an accompanist will have Colleen Schmitt provided to play for them.  
· Wednesday, May 7th:  Spring Show Choir Concert
· Thursday, May 15:  Spring Choral Concert
· Sunday, June 1: FHS Choir Picnic (11:00 am – 2:00 pm); Location TBD
· Monday, June 2:  2014/2015 Show Choir Auditions (3:00 pm – 5:00 pm, FHS Choir Room)
· Tuesday, June 3:  2014/2015 Chamber Choir Auditions (3:00 pm – 6:00 pm, FHS Choir Room)
Wednesday, June 4: Music Awards Night (6:30 – 8:30 pm in the FHS cafeteria)
· Sunday, June 8: All FHS Choirs sing at Graduation (12:15 pm – 4:00 pm, Milwaukee County Sports Complex)
